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NEWSLETTER 
DEADLINES

July 5 for August 2012
January 5 for February 2013

A couple of weeks ago, I was informed by a LACA member that 
Alehandro Arao had been medivaced to Queen’s Medical Center (QMC) for 
open heart surgery that was done on February 7, 2012.  I decided to go visit 
him on Tuesday afternoon after my weekly work out at the Honolulu Club.  
Upon arrival at QMC, I made inquiries and went to the heart surgery 
recovery room and found Ale sitting up on a chair with pillows propped 
behind his back and on his lap.  Ale looked uncomfortable and in some pain 
moving to and fro.  When he opened his eyes and saw me, I whispered 
“Howzit Ale.”  Ale responded immediately and said “Gitcho.”  I was relieved 
that he recognized me right away.

Ale spoke about his private physician on Maui recommending that he 
undergo open heart surgery right away instead of waiting when the heart 
condition worsens and/or the risks increase with age.  Ale is recuperating well 
and taking his doctor’s directions to heart.

Ale and I go way back to Lana’i 
plantation days when we worked in the 
same gang during World War II in the 
pineapple fields after school was over.  This 
goes back to when we were 12 years old!  
During the summer, Easter and Christmas 
breaks, we were at the base yard by 5:30 
a.m., gathered in our gang before loading up 
on the trucks and heading out to our 
assigned fields.  Our work ranged from 
weeding to picking pine (crown cut off and 
pine boxed for pick up) to spraying the 
fields with five-gallon cans of weed killer.  
This was all manual labor until 
modernization took place and picking 
machines were brought in.  With the 
picking machines, the gang would follow 
the boom as we picked the ripe pineapples 
and dropped it in so the conveyor belt 
would transport the pineapples into the 
truck bin.  

In reminiscing about the past, I recalled how Ale and several others were 
good hustlers and as a result the rest of the gang caught on and worked as a 
team and took on the offers of the field supervisor to grant approval to the 
Luna (foreman) to allow the gang to go home once we had finished picking all 
the pineapples for four blocks of pineapple field.  We all would eat our bento 
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Juan Tandora and Ale Arao
in their twenties, 60 years ago

A Visit with Alehandro “Ale” Arao
By Bob Kinoshita
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lunch prepared by our mothers first before starting work.  Then we would all go into our separate lines and face the 
boom with the truck driver driving and we would hustle picking pine and often yelled “Mon-so” (hurry up) to finish our 
work and meet our quota then head home.  

Later on as we grew older, Ale took to music and was often strumming his guitar and singing – which he continues 
to sing and play today.  

Looking back, I can tell you that Ale had a tremendous life growing up because he enjoyed whatever he did.  And as 
I reflected and looked at him sitting on a chair at QMC, I thank God that Ale is still alive and the same caring guy I 
have known since we were kids.  Most people have some negativity, but I cannot recall Ale ever showing any negative 
flaws in his actions.  Ale’s laughter is always personable.  I pray to God that his health is greatly improved with this 
surgery and that he continues to be the kind of Lanaian that we all admire as being kind and respectful to everyone.

A Visit with Alehandro “Ale” Arao (continued from page 1)

Class of 1960 Update
For any reason, big or small, or for no reason 

at all, the Class of 1960 will find an excuse to get 
together to eat, laugh, talk story and laugh again.  
We just love seeing each other.  Our latest reason 
was yesterday on February 6, 2012 as the regular 
lunch bunch went to the Royal Palace at the 
stadium mall.  We have tried many different 
places, but seem to frequent here because it’s 
centrally located as well as the food is good and 
ono loa!  We pigged out on the sesame-covered 
mochi balls with azuki beans!   Some of the girls 
(not going tell you who) ate three or four balls!

At this gathering, we talked about some 
activities coming up this year, such as:

• the Lanai Culture & Heritage fundraiser on 
March 25th at the Mamiya Theatre on 
O’ahu,

• the Maui-LACA connection on Memorial Day weekend in May on Maui, and;
• the upcoming Class of 1960 birthday celebration in Vegas the first weekend in November.  Classmate 

Angie Perez volunteered to spearhead the November event and has come up with the idea of taking a 
side trip to Laughlin on Friday.  We did that as a class a long time ago and had so much fun on the bus 
eating, laughing, eating, laughing (repeat all the way)… the bus driver couldn’t believe how crazy we were 
but he enjoyed it nevertheless.

Anyway, back to yesterday’s lunch, Gloria Obado Reyes was a guest of ours and shared details on the 
upcoming Maui-LACA connection for this May 25-27.  Her follow-up email said, “Thank you for inviting me to 
your class luncheon. Thanks Lloyd for the TREAT! and Rita for the tip. I felt like a #eeloader today... ate ti$ I couldn't 
move (my first time to that restaurant), received gi's galore – Kakimochi packages #om Carolyn, Energy Bars #om Myrtle, 
Chinese Fortune Cookies #om Rita in celebration of Chinese New Year.  I wonder if Kemoi's cookie message rea$y said ‘he’s 
going to win a trip to Vegas soon!’ He sounds like the class clown… enjoyed listening to him, and his beautiful wife Debbie 
saying how young we a$ look! Must be the pineapples in us!  Also Ma*ie gave us Wood Roses that she picked #om her sister 
Apol’s yard.  Brought back memories, last time I saw wood roses was on Lana'i in our younger days.” 

Yep, by the way Gloria, Lloyd treats us often… he will even rearrange golf plans just to feed us!  We love 
you, Lloyd!  We knew electing you class president in high school would be a lifetime benefit.  A hui hou till 
next time!
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Lui Obado Wins
1st place Gold Medal in the Art Division
National Veterans Creative Arts Festival

By Gloria Obado Reyes

In October 2011, 
CW3 Dwight Lui 
Obado, Retired, 
won a gold medal in 
the art division at 
the National 
Veterans Creative 
Arts Festival in 
Fayetteville, 

Arkansas.  His winning entry was a leather saddle 
that he made adorned with his custom artwork.

 The Festival is the celebration and grand finale 
stage and art show, which is the culmination of talent 
competitions in art, music, dance, drama and creative 
writing for Veterans treated in the Department of 
Veterans Affairs (VA) national health care system.

I must say he does beautiful work with leather.  
I am not saying this just because he’s my brother but 
WOW! I know music is his specialty like my Dad, 
but he can now add “art on leather” to his long list of 
talents. You go, Lui! Lui is the son of Soledad Obado.

!

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2012!
by Suzanne Damian

I’d like to thank all who participated in 2011 
LACA Las Vegas.  Thanks to the Pagays for the 
beautiful quilt, Miss Fukuda for her generous 
monetary gift, David Lebby (California Hotel V.P. 
& General Manager) for the annual donation of the 
1st grand prize (5-day stay at Boyd properties which 
Tony Sanchez won) and dinner for two at Pasta 
Pirate.  Pictures of Lanai City and Sweetheart 
Island donated by Suzanne Damian, favors 
donated by Judy Nitura (Jerky Shop 3rd St.), 
pineapples and candies by yours truly.

The Ninth Isle Serenaders (Kimo Wong, Joe 
Binabese & Roy Rapanal) provided the music.  
A total of 75 guests attended including the class of 
’61 (19) celebrating their 50th reunion.  Thanks to 
Gerald Sakamura (contact person) who co-
chaired their program on the 16th floor on October 
1, 2011.  There were plenty food, good music and 
lots of long-time friends.

Thanks to all the Blazing 7’s machines which 
contributed to my LACA award and yearly 
scholarship.  The year 2011 was a good year for me.  
I won two free trips thanks to Channel 2 Vacation 
Hawaii Morning Shows.

Thank you, LACA members, for the support 
you’ve given me whether to the scholarships or 
operational expenses all these years.  We have over 1,000 members and I wish everyone could give at least $5 or 
$10 annually.  We, on the board of directors, do not get paid.  We volunteer our time and many hours planning 
every year to make LACA work.  Please kokua.

This will be my last chairmanship of LACA Las Vegas.  I’ve enjoyed all the years going to Las Vegas, donating 
my time, meeting new friends, old friends and the wonderful people in Vegas.  Vegas has been my second home 
and I never tire of traveling.  This past year brought me to Vegas January, March, October and December.  I had 
fun shopping, exploring new casinos, new restaurants, new machines and exploring new places.

As of January 5, 2012, classmate Martin Esteban (class of ’52) passed away 1/3/2012 and Ted Perez was 
hospitalized.  Condolences to Edie Esteban and family of Hilo and get well to Ted of Las Vegas.

I’d like to personally thank the BOD for all their kokua throughout the years.  We hope we can get new 
members on board.

Remember our annual meeting on April 15, 2012 at Pearl Country Club.  We need your donations and 
anything to offset LACA operational expenditures.

Please continue to support LACA and the BOD whether they’re on Maui, Lanai or Oahu.  Next Vegas 
reunion well be held the 2nd weekend in October in 2013.

Thanks again to my Las Vegas co-chair Joy Enfield, California VP David Lebby, Executive Secretary 
Sandy Gres, Plaza Hotel executive casino host Nathan Young for 4-day complimentary stay and dinner for 6.
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Class of 1981
By Russ Gima

The Class of 1981 celebrated their 30th class reunion on Lana’i in early July with the theme of "Bash 3.” 
The Bamboo Garden bed & breakfast house (next to "Mustache" Tsumura's house) was their home base 
for three fun-filled eventful days.  A stunning thirty-four (34) classmates returned to Lana’i with some whom 
they had not seen since their high school graduation thirty years ago.  It was very heartwarming that four 
classmates who now reside on the mainland made it to this reunion: Audrey (Baldeviso) Morrill, Tessa 
(Billena) Olsen, Will Cabiles and Wayne Benanua.  

Highlights of the three day festivities included the class of 1981 at:
• The Throwback Dance Party III,
• The Pineapple Festival at Dole Park,
• Picture taking in front of the Lanai High & Elementary School and at Ko’ele, and; 
• Honoring their three fallen classmates (Magno Magaoay, Miles Sandi and Conrad Kawasaki). 

The Class of 1981 is already planning another reunion in July 2013 when they will gather to celebrate 
their 50th birthdays and also host the next Throwback Dance Party.  Stay tuned! 

!
Photo taken by: Butch Gima

Sitting (L-R): Audrey (Baldeviso) Morrill, Grace (Miyamoto) Poei, Tessa (Billena) Olson, Lydia (Barsatan) 
Rodrigues, Nancy (Agtarap) Brines, Ping (Degamo) Joyce, Frances Alvarez, Chris (Ramil) Mirafuentes, Alison Bularon, 
Tammy (Gabriel) Sanches, Verna (Plunkett) Fernandez, Eva (Caberto) Batoon, Sarah (Masada) Cadiz, Faith (Amby) 
Thornton, Malia Locquiao, Annette (Niibu) Tijerina, Norine (Yamasato) Liem, Lynne Oshiro, Diane (Amaral) Preza
Middle row (Standing, L-R): Ed Magaoay, Owen Kaopuiki, Robbie Sanches
Back row (behind sign, L-R): Will Cabiles, Michael Felipe, Duane Ozoa, Alex Bueno, Russell Gima, Shane Saiki
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LANAI – CALIFORNIA OHANA PICNIC 

A delightful atmosphere of laughter and excitement started from the parking lot before arriving at our 
picnic site at Doheney State Beach, Dana Point California held on August 24, 2011

Doheney State Beach was again the site of our annual summer ohana picnic.  On a beautiful sunny day a 
crowd of nearly 150 were in attendance.  Upon arriving at the venue, picnic tables were decorated with 
pineapples and beautiful flowers.  The musical sounds by Joice & Glen Alapag, Jane Garalde, Ben Dalde, 
several participation from the crowd serenaded us all day.  Hula dancing, singing, telling jokes was enjoyed by 
all.

Food was absolutely plentiful & ono.  Our ever popular face painting for the kiddies, arts & craft kept them 
busy while raffle kept the adults occupied.  There was many activities at the beach with swimming, bike riding, 
strolling along the beach or just relaxing & talking story with Lanaians & making new friends.  Visitors from 
Northern Calif, Las Vegas, San Diego, LA, OC area and from back home joined us.  Our big surprise was when 
Gloria & Vince Reyes arrived. They just returned from a visit with their daughter Sharon in Denver, 
Colorado & was enroute back to Hawaii.  Gloria made an announcement that LACA Reunion 2012, will be held 
on Maui during the Memorial day weekend. Gloria & Vince spend several hours with us and off they went to 
catch their flight home at LAX.  

After another successful 
picnic it was obvious majority 
rules of having Lanai-California 
Ohana Picnic every year.  A 
heartfelt mahalo in coordinating 
our picnic event goes to the 
following: Joice & Glen Alapag, 
Ben & Lei Dalde, Ben & Carol 
Asuncion, Ron & Jane Tabura,  
Jane Primicias, Lori Gaboya, 
Gloria Rivera Pszyk, Bobbie 
Mizuno, Glenda Obado Ito, 
Nora Raboy, Pat Oshiro, 
Eleanor Robles, Irene 
Seawright and Roy & Sally 
Cadiente. 

Chicken Hekka Gang: Glenn Alapag, Ben Dalde, Joice Dalde Alapag, Jane 
Garalde Primicias & Arnold.  Gloria Reyes on microphone promoting LACA-
MLA Reunion on Maui during the Memorial Day Weekend 2012.

Lanai-California 
Ohana 
Committee:

Eleanor Valdez 
Robles, Ron Tabura, 
Jane Tabura, Jane 
Garalde Primicias, 
Gloria River Psyzk, 
Bobbie Ruidas 
Mizuno, Sally Tabura 
Cadiente, Ben Dalde, 
Lori Caluya Gaboya, 
Pat Oshiro, Carol 
Asuncion & Glenda 
Obado Ito.

by Sally Cadiente
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Honoring All Our Educators
By Jean Piena

The Lana’i alumni and Community Association 
(LACA) cordially invites you to the Annual Membership 
Social on Sunday, April 15, 2012.  The event is designated 
in appreciation and in honor of all educators in our 
school system.  Gathering place will be on Oahu at Pearl 
Country Club from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm.  Featured 
speakers will be Sakae Nakama Loo and Hatsue 
Higa.

Sakae Loo, a 1947 Lana’i High School graduate, 
attended the University of Hawaii and majored in 
Elementary Education.  Her first job was at Kinoole 
Elementary School on the island of Hawaii.  She taught 
at Lana’i High and Elementary School for two years and 
was an exchange teacher in St. Louis, Missouri.  Other 
educational roles she assumed included being supervisor 
of student teachers, the Vice Principal and Principal of 
various elementary schools in Windward Oahu.  She was 
appointed as Windward Deputy Superintendent and 
retired in 1991 as the Windward District 
Superintendent.  After retirement, Sakae assisted in the 
Leadership Training Program up to the year 2000.

Hatsue (Hattie) Higa, LHS class of 1952, attended 
the University of Hawaii and the University of 
Oklahoma.  She received her master’s degree in 
educational counseling from Ohio University.  She will 
share what influenced her to become teacher and her 32 
years of teaching experiences via the Department of 
Defense Dependent Schools.  Prior to teaching at 
elementary schools in Okinawa, Germany, Ethiopia and 
Korea, Hattie taught four years in California.  In 1992, 
Hattie returned to Hawaii, was hired by the Department 
of Education and assigned to Nanaikapono Elementary 
and later to Pearl City Elementary School.  When she 
retired, she taught adult education at Farrington.

Call your friends, bring your ohana and spend an 
enjoyable time, fellowshipping, bidding on raffle items 
and grinding on the savory buffet and desserts.  
Delightful entertainment will be provided by John 
Kauwenaole, class of 1968, and fellow musicians.

Please submit the enclosed sign-up form with 
payment of $35 payable to LACA.  Mark your calendar.  
Co-chairs Jean Piena and Mona Cockett welcome 
volunteers in carrying out the activities.  Call Jean at 
(808) 845-8651.  We look forward to seeing you on April 
15th!

A Special Thank You to the 
following Contributors:

Nona Minami (NV)

Edward & June Hokama (CA)

Suzanne Pascua Damian (HI)

Marcellino Sugitan (CA)

Nancy Lantz (WI)
Requesting prayers for her Mom, Gerry 

Janowski who has been diagnosed with 
lung cancer.

Tilden Osako (CA)
In memory of his father Arthur Osako, 

Class of 1951

Merle Suwa (CA)
In memory of Hitose

Help Us Go Green:
Become an e-SUBSCRIBER

Please provide your e-mail address to 
editor@lanaiconnection.com, Subject Line: 
“LACA E-Subscriber.”  Type your name and 
any change of information to LACA’s 
database.

This will help us save on LACA Expenses 
on the rising cost of printing and postage.

! ! ! Thank you, 
! ! ! Donna Reyes-Ching
! ! ! Treasurer



LACA Annual Membership Social
In Appreciation of A$ Educators

Date:  Sunday, April 15, 2012
Place:  Pearl Country Club, Aiea

98-535 Kaonohi Street
Time:  10:00 AM – 2:00 PM

Cost:  $35.00 payable to LACA

Name: !______________________________________________________  Date: ___________________________

Phone: !________________________________  E-mail: _______________________________________________

Guest(s): ______________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________

No. of attendees: ___________ x $35 = $_________________     Check number ! _____________

If applicable, please indicate your educator occupation (i.e. teacher, counselor, administrator, etc.), school 
name(s) and location(s).

! ______________________________________________________________________

! ______________________________________________________________________
!
! ______________________________________________________________________
 
Please submit stories and/or photos covering your sad, happy, frightening, touching 
experiences while in your role of educator. 

Your support in one or more of the following will be welcome and gratefully appreciated:
• Donation of item(s) for raffle
• Monetary donation for LACA’s operational fund

Please mail payment(s) and form by March 26, 2012 to: 
#
! LACA Membership Social
! P.O. Box 515
! Pearl City, HI 96782!

!
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APPLICATION
LACA – Maui/Lanai Connection Reunion

Date: May 25, 26, & 27th 2012

This reunion is being planned by the Maui/Lana`i Connection to be held on Maui.  Our goal is to reconnect with our alumni 
from LACA & the Maui/ Lana`i Connection. 

Please Print:  (each attendee must complete an application)
Name:______________________________________________________________

Address:____________________________________________________________

Phone:(        )                       Email:    

Class of:____________  Graduated from:      

Send payments/applications & make checks payable to:  Maui Lana`i Connection 
(Please mail payment(s) and form by May 4th, 2012)   c/o Dorothy Tan

P.O. Box: 630456 
Lanai City, HI  96763

Because Lana`i has produced so many great talents – our goal is to have our own local entertainment. Kanakapila will take 
place Friday evening and Saturday day while Nani will be planning a program for Saturday evening @ Maui Tropical 
Plantation.  Whether you want to sing one song or two… play music for an hour… your talent will be greatly appreciated!
YES!  I can entertain:  Friday Night _______     Saturday Day _______     Saturday Evening _______

May 25, 2012 (Fri) – Waikapu Community Center: 4:30pm to 10:00pm                       Chair: Marian Ching
 (808) 244-0604

Fellowship / reminiscing / getting to know you all over again… Kanakapila Lana`i style.
Please bring a Main Dish & if you can, a dessert to share  (rice & macaroni salad will be provided)

May 26, 2012 (Sat) – Golf Tournament                        Chairs: Bill Ruidas, Sonny Dalde & Tesi Desha Araki
Pukalani Country Club    Tee Time:  8:00am Cost:  $50.00

Name:        Handicap (if any):        Email:    

Questions? Bill (808) 873-8605 Email: williamruidas303@gmail.com
   Sonny (808) 398-5913 Email: sonny_lanai@yahoo.com

May 26, 2012 (Sat)                                                                            Chair:  Nani Watanabe & Ricky Macabio
  Nani (808) 870-7546

Waikapu Community Center  9:00am – 2:00pm 
A multi-culture experience of activities – Craft Fair

Maui Tropical Plantation:  4:30pm No Host Cocktails  6:00pm Dinner
Kama’aina Buffet Dinner:  Adult: $35.00   Children (5-12 yrs): $15.00
I plan to attend:  Adult:    Children:            Total payment:  
Please bring a door prize for raffle / money collected will help pay for expenses.

May 27, 2012 (Sun) – Lana`i Trip                                                                  Chair:  Helen Tabura & Dorothy Tan
I plan to attend:  Yes     No     
Expeditions (Ferry) cost RT:  Seniors $20 _____ Regular $50 _____ Book $125 _____  
Bento:  $5.00   
Reservations on your own:  1-800-695-2624

Questions? Helen (808) 565-7571   Email: lena47tabura@yahoo.com
 Dorothy (808) 565-6918

mailto:williamruidas303@gmail.com
mailto:williamruidas303@gmail.com
mailto:sonny_lanai@yahoo.com
mailto:sonny_lanai@yahoo.com
mailto:lena47tabura@yahoo.com
mailto:lena47tabura@yahoo.com
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Aloha Dear Lana’i ‘Ohana, 
This message is important for all who love the 

rich cultural legacy that comes with being from 
and tied to Lana’i. The people of Lana’i have a 
special bond with the ‘aina and with one another, 
it draws people together.

Since opening its doors, the Lana’i Culture & 
Heritage Center has strived to ensure that your 
history and the legacy of your elders will not be 
erased or forgotten. (See tab on homepage titled 
“Visitor Comments” to see what people are saying 
about Lana’i CHC.)

I am happy to write that many exciting 
things are happening with the little heritage 
center. Among them is a special “Aloha 
Lana’i” benefit event to be held on O’ahu on  
March 25th, 2012 at Mamiya Theater (Saint 
Louis Campus, O’ahu). The information on the 
website provides readers with details on programs 
that have been funded through the generosity of 
OHA Grants, private foundations, island residents 
and visitors since we opened in October 2007.

I invite you to take a little time to view the 
links below which highlight information about a 
new fundraising drive and the background history 
of the program accomplishments over the last 4 
years. We are also embarking upon an endowment 
drive to ensure that the heritage collections which 
Lana’i ‘ohana have donated to the museum/center 
will always be safe and available. In these 
challenging economic times, Lana’i CHC need 
your help in building economic capacity to 
continue the work of documenting and sharing 
Lana’i’s history.

We hope that you will plan to attend the 
March 25th Aloha Lana’i event, and that you will 
share this information with everyone who you 
think would be interested. For generations the 
rich cultural heritage of Lana’i has been sort of 
out of sight and out of mind. And because of its 
unique situation, it remains a little known treasure 
of Hawai’i. The Lana’i CHC is working to 
document our island history and pass the legacy 
on to future generations. This can only be done 
with the help and guidance of many hands.

To start, visit -- www.lanaichc.org the home 
page sharing Aloha Lanai information with pdf 
flyer and other links. Then click:

Program Schedule and Events http://
www.lanaichc.org/lanai-chc-fundraiser-
program-2012/Aloha-Lanai-Program.html; and 
then,

Why Support the Lanai Culture & Heritage 
Center Fundraising Efforts? http://
www.lanaichc.org/lanai-chc-fundraiser-
program-2012/lanai_fundraising_effort.html 

Various links are noted on the pages for 
musicians (to their web-sites), Mamiya Theater 
and Four Seasons, etc.

We will add more information as it becomes 
available. Updates will be done as needed to web-
site, Facebook, Twitter and by email and media 
also.

There are lots of exciting things happening 
and the site is filled with historical references to 
your families and island history. Mahalo a nui for 
your time and consideration. I have been in 
contact with Donna and we hope to get the word 
out to all LACA members soon. If you have some 
additional ideas on how to get the word out, 
please let us know.

 
Me ke aloha a nui,
Kepa (and Onaona)

Foodland $2,000 Scholarship

Help Lanai High School earn a Foodland Shop for 
Higher Education scholarship which will be 
awarded to a LHS senior pursuing a full-time 
college education at a 4-year college or university.  
Shop at any Foodland, Sack N Save or Foodland 
Farms store from February 8-March 20 and 
designate Lanai High School.  The same amount of 
Maika'i points you earn, LHS will also earn.  The 
more points earned, the more scholarships schools 
will receive.  Be sure to tell show your Maika'i card 
to your cashier and say you want to designate Lanai 
High School (code 7563).  

LANA’I ALUMNI & COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION! FEBRUARY 2012
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Class of 1952 Updates

The Class of 1952 met at MFC for its first 2012 gathering at 11:00 am on January 18th. Present were 
Stanley, David, Marcellino, Takeko, Mildred, Eddie, Mitsue, Richard and Evelyn with 
grandson Liam. 

The following items were discussed: 

• GOODIES TO SHARE...Stanley brought Arare, Mildred shared a Chocolate Cherry Bundt Cake, 
Eddie got some Chicken McNuggets, Mitsue had Strawberry-filled Candy, David brought a Fruit 
Cake, Takeko had a Large Fruit Platter and Marcellino shared Assorted Cookies and Tangerine and 
Orange fruits. 

• BIRTHDAYS…We celebrated Eddie and Jane's birthday with the delicious cake that Mildred 
baked which was still warm! We forgot to sing the birthday song, but Eddie remembered after we 
finished eating so he sang “Happy Birthday” to himself. Also, we sent out Happy birthday greetings 
to our classmates Hattie and Kenneth in Hawaii.

• HEALTH UPDATES:James provided Marcellino a ride to the meeting.  He brought the "Good 
Housekeeping" magazine to give to Mildred. It featured Jennifer Hudson on the cover stating that 
she was 80 lbs. lighter. Mildred thought it was a hint for her to lose weight. He claimed it 
contained some good recipes. Oh dear! We had problems hearing each other today.  Richard said 
his pills went from $3.00/month to $32.00/month after the New Year. He will speak with his doctor 
for a different prescription due to that huge cost increase.

• TRAVEL NEWS: Stanley will be going to Vegas next month for stress relief. Richard spent 
December 27th and 28 at Morongo with his family of eight.  It was the busiest day of the year with 
the buffet line taking up to two hours of waiting from 11:00 am till closing time. The next 
morning there was no line for the breakfast buffet. Then it was on to the Cabazon Outlet stores 
next door. Takeko said he prefers the Harrah's Casino. 

• LACA/Maui Connection: Mainland classmates are not taking part this year. Evelyn mentioned the 
Pineapple Festival will also be held on July 4th at the Lanai Dole Park.

• OTHER NEWS:   Barbara is enjoying her new Toyota Prius that promises 51 MPG. It has the 
navigation system with back-up camera and keyless starting and entry. She said it takes a little 
practice to get accustom to the new automobile technology.

We missed Jane (also her birthday), Edith, Debi, Frank and Irene today. Hope to see them next 
month. Mark your calendar for the next meeting will be at MFC on February 15th. HAPPY NEW 
YEAR’S EVERYONE!  

[As reported by Richard.]
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Class of 1953 Get Together
When Helen Yamato Vaughn and her husband 

Roger started making vacation plans they decided to 
make it a cruise to the Hawaiian Islands. They 
settled to sail out in October. Helen is a graduate of 
Lanai High school --- CLASS OF 1953 and really 
wanted to see some of her classmates so she 
contacted Rosita Hueu and Jean Piena who then 
began calling or emailing classmates. Jean made plans 
for a Luncheon get together and on October 18 
everyone met at Tsukiji restaurant in Ala Moana 
shopping center. Also joining our group were special 
guests Trudy and Tom Akamine who are old 
friends of the Vaughns. It was really great getting 

together but before we knew it , it was time to say 
Aloha. Helen and Roger were on scheduled time and 
had things to do before going back to the cruise ship. 
We had fun talking about old times and wished more 
classmates could have joined us.

Those who did attend are front row left to right; 
Robert Godinez, Earl Honda, Helen Yamato 
Vaughn, Rufina Rabbon Kula. Eleanor Bayron 
Ozoa, and Val Tanodra. 

Back row left to right; Nobuo Goshi, Jean 
Piena Marianne Teruya Higa, Alejandro 
Eligado, Roger Vaughn, and Janet Eligado.
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Many Thanks To...
Thank you Donna Shiroma Nakasue for putting together the LACA Newsletter; Sharon Reyes for 
helping me type out the manual and creating the sign up forms; Coochie Cayan for reviewing articles and 
editing for distribution.  And all the LACA Newsletter mail out gang.

Future articles please email to Donna Ching at editor@lanaiconnection.com.
! Or mail to:
! ! The Lanai Connection
# # P.O. Box 515
# # Pearl City, HI  96782
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Three Generations Working For You
(Soledad Obado, Gloria Obado Reyes, Donna Reyes Ching)

July 2011 preparing mailout of LACA Newsletter
Pictures taken by Donna Reyes Ching

From Left: Suzanne Damian, Bill Avery, Soledad Obado, Lorraine Saranillio Avery, Rita 
Nagamine Goshi, Gloria Obado Reyes, Randy Sanches, Myrtle Dalde Reponte, Marge Morita 
Asato, Coochie Tandora Cayan 
 

Nickie Morita Oshira and Vincent Reyes
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Class of 1981 (continued from page 4)

!

Planning 
Committee for 
the 30th reunion

(L-R): Alex Bueno, Lydia 
(Barsatan) Rodriguez, 
Grace (Miyamoto) Poei, 
Norine (Yamasato) Liem, 
Stan Oyama, Annette 
(Niibu) Tijerina, and Russ 
Gima. 

!
Photo taken by: Butch Gima

	

 	


Front row (sitting, L-R): Lynne Oshiro, Norine (Yamasato) Liem, Diane (Amaral) Preza, Grace (Miyamoto) 
Poei, Alison Bularon
Middle row (L-R): Nora Ballesteros Etrata, Chris (Ramil) Mirafuentes, Sarah (Masada) Cadiz, Nancy (Agtarap) 
Brines, Verna (Plunkett) Fernandez, Ping (Degamo) Joyce, Frances Alvarez, Eva (Caberto) Batoon, Tammy (Gabriel) 
Sanches, Faith (Amby) Thornton, Annette (Niibu) Tijerina, Malia Locquiao, Lydia (Barsatan) Rodrigues, Tessa 
(Billena) Olson, Audrey (Baldeviso) Morrill
Back row (standing, L-R):  Wayne Benanua, Duane Ozoa, Owen Kaopuiki, Robbie Sanches, Alex Bueno, 
Michael Felipe, Will Cabiles, Shane Saiki, Russell Gima, Ed Magaoay
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We’re on the web!
lanaiconnection.com/blog

Visit us online for 
more photos and features!
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Scenes #om the 
Lanai-

California 
Ohana Picnic. 

See page 5 for 
the article and 

more photos 
#om this event.


